February 19, 2020

Emiliano Falcon, Policy Counsel:

This department has no communications, including text messages and emails, between or among any
staff member or representative of the police department and any representative of any company that
manufactures or sells any facial recognition product, including but not limited to Clearview A1l:

We have no internal communications, including text messages and emails, referencing any company
that manufactures or sells any facial recognition product or service, including but not limited to
Clearview Al.

We have no records evidencing or describing any existing or potential relationship between the police
department and all companies that manufacture or sell any facial recognition product, including but not
limited to Clearview Al. We have no records related to MOUs, purchase orders, RFPs, licensing
agreements, invoices, non-disclosure agreements, project proposals, and other contracts.

We have no records referencing the operational effectiveness or accuracy rate of any of facial
recognition service or product. We have no records of e-mails, handouts, PowerPoint presentations,
advertisements, audits and specification documents.

We have no training materials related to facial recognition products or services.

We have no policies and procedures pertaining to the use of facial recognition products or services or
the data they produce.

We have no records relating to any public process, meeting, or debate about any facial recognition
products or services. We have no meeting agendas or minutes, public notices, analyses, and
communications between the police department and elected officials.

Sincerely, P
A X O
Mrs. Genevieve A. Whaley C
Records Access Officer

Central Records Division
Gloucester Police Department



